

RIVERVIEW FARMS

Route 4, Box 246

MOUNT VERNON, WASHINGTON

Phone GArfield 4-4665

Feb. Ist, 1965

Mr. Robert Getney,
U.S. Army Corps of Engineers,
Seattle, Wash.

Dezz Bob :

Enclosed are two clippings on the meeting we had on Jan 27th at Clear Lake in regards to diking the Skagit from Hoag Hill to Sedro Wooley on the south bank. I beleive that we have a real bunch that can help on the Avon ByPass.

I talked to the Mayor of Burlington Mr. Adrian Strong, 70I Fairhaven, Burlington and after a lot of discussion he suggested that if possible he would like to 7:3cpm have you and Colonel Holbrooke come to the Feb. I6th meeting of the Burlington City Council and present the plan on controlling the Skagit. He is for this I beleive and I am sure that the Council will come out in favor of the ByPass. He suggested that during this meeting that he would appoint a committee to study and report back and if favorable they would get behind it. My brother Bill is on the council and I am sure that they will back it. By this method we would help to get this group at least broke up in their stand. He said privately that he was willing to stick his neck out.

Personally I beleive that our opposition is fading and I think that this is the time to get it on the run.

P 000105

Cordially yours,

Geo. M. Dynes, Chairman,